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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 
May 30, 2015 

 
 

 
 
 
ATTENDANCE:    Selectmen Brian Robischeau, Selectman William Nelson, Selectman Zacher, Marilou 
Maclean, Ed Comeau, Tom Hill, Jessica Robischeau, Ed Nason, Pamela Frasier, Diane Smith, Dick Peckham, 
Special Guest- Keith Fletcher from Moose Mountain Greenways 
 
Scheduled Speaker- Keith Fletcher of Moose Mountain Greenways was asked to come to this special meeting 
to discuss grant options for the land around the potential cemetery site on Lyford Rd. A hand out was given to 
the Selectmen outlining organizations which offer grants for these types of projects.  Mr. Fletcher discussed the 
pros and cons for several of the organizations. No decisions were made during this discuss.  
 
Following the presentation, there was a brief recess.  After the recess, the Selectmen opened the floor to public 
comments regarding the presentation.  Many discussed that the grants that were offered put too many 
restrictions on the use of the land if the grant was given.  The current landowner offered to sell the lad for 
$200,000 and would allow the Town to pay $30,000 each year for 7 years, interest free.  This appeared to be the 
best option for the Town. The next Land Acquisition meeting will be held on June 13 at 9am in the 
Schoolhouse.  
 
Road Agent- The Selectmen spoke with Ed Nason regarding the following items:  
 Rip Rap on Lyford Rd.- The rip rap will be delivered on Tuesday and should be finished by Wednesday.  
 Railroad Tracks-Clark Rd- One of the next projects will be to cut and gravel around the railroad tracks  
 on Clark Rd. 

Stoneham Rd Paving- After discussion of which section of Stoneham Rd should be paved, the   
Selectmen decided Stoneham West should be completed this year.  

MOTION: Selectman Robischeau made a motion to pave Stoneham Rd West with the estimate of $83,984. 
The motion was seconded by Selectman Nelson. All in favor and the motion carries.  
 
Old Business- Selectman Nelson asked if it was time get quotes for propane delivery for the 2015 winter.  The 
Selectmen decided to have Selectmen Nelson to call White Mountain Oil & Propane for the locked in price. He 
will report back at the next meeting.  
 
Meeting adjourned 12:00 pm.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Jessica Robischeau 
Administrative Assistant 

  


